
 
 

 

  
 

 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     

 

Upcoming Events 
 

University of Scouting – Jan 25 
 
Native Sons Crab Feed – Jan 27 
 
Scout  Sunday – Feb 2 
 
Mt St. Helena Campout – Feb 8 - 9 
 
Red and Green Dinner – Feb 12 
 
Winter Awareness Training– Feb 15 
 
Troop Election Meeting – Mar 5 
 
Shooting Sports Outing– Mar 7 – 9 
 
Boreal Ski and Camp – Mar 29 – 30 
 
TLT Campout– Apr 18 – 19 
 
Golf Outing – Apr 19 
 
Earth Day – Apr 26 
 
 

Meeting Dates 
 

Board of Review –Jan 20, Feb 17, Mar 17 
 
Committee Meeting –Feb 3, Mar 3 
 
PLC Meeting – Feb 15 
 
Troop Meetings – Weekly on Wednesdays 7 pm 
sharp at Masonic Center, exception: Feb 26 
(outdoor meeting) 

Website 
Don’t forget to check out our Troop’s awesome 
website http://troop726.scoutlander.com 
 

Sam Pica is our Troop Website master.  Please 
send photos from recent events to him.  Please 
include dates and locations when you're sending 
pictures if possible. 
 

Also please send him (pica@batnet.net) any and 
all permission slips for upcoming events in .doc 
format so they can be uploaded to the website 
for all to download.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BOY SCOUTS OF AMERICA 

TROOP 726 FLASH 

JANUARY 2014 

PLC Meetings 
 
February 15 - immediately following Winter Awareness Training at the Masonic Center - estimated 
start time 11:30.   
March 23 - 7:00 p.m. Mr. Avery's house 2730 Jennifer Dr 
April 26 - 5:00 p.m. immediately preceding the Annual Planning Conference - Location TBA 
June 1 - Likely in an outdoor location to be determined by the SPL at that time 
 
Scouts holding Troop position and all Patrol leaders need to attend.  Contact Will Oliveira and Mr. 
Avery in advance if you cannot attend. 

Our newsletter goal is to provide information to scouts and parents at the 1st meeting of the month.  Dates and 
information for this newsletter are due by the last Friday of each month. 

 

http://troop726.scoutlander.com/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Special Meeting Dates for the year ahead include: 
January 29 - Troop Board Game Night 
February 12 - Red and Green Dinner 
March 19 - Court of Honor 
April 16 - NO MEETING - Spring Break 
April 30 - Outdoor Meeting - Canyon Middle School 
May 14 - Swimming Meeting - Subject to Availability 
June 4 - Court of Honor 
 

Troop Meeting Instructions 
January 8 - Allergy Awareness 
January 15 - Patrol Method 
January 22 - Skills Night 
January 29 - No Instruction - Troop Board Game Night 
February 5 - Proper Eating Etiquette 
February 12 - No Instruction - Red and Green Dinner 
February 19 - No Instruction - Outdoor Meeting at Canyon Middle School - Basketball Tournament 
February 26 - Snow Sports - Possible outdoor meeting at Cull Canyon  
March 5 - Winter Awareness - Clothes 
March 12 - Winter Awareness - Food 
March 19 - No Instruction - Court of Honor 
 

Youth Opportunities 
 
At the University Of Scouting on Saturday, January 25 Troop 726 will be selling coffee and 
donuts in the morning and meatball sandwiches for lunch.  In addition, youth attendees who 
register can attend classes on Search and Rescue Merit Badge, Plumbing Merit Badge, and 
Emergency Preparedness Merit Badge.   
 
Search and Rescue - (MAX 20 STUDENTS) *** prerequisite: MUST complete Requirement #5 
in advance, "Complete the training for ICS-100, Introduction to Incident Command System..." 
Search and Rescue merit badge helps scouts to "Be Prepared" by introducing them to the 
important differences between a search and a rescue, and the fundamentals used by 
professional Search and Rescue (SAR) teams. 
 
Plumbing - In this four-hour outdoor lab you will be taken through requirements 4, 5, 6 and 7 of 
the Plumbing Merit Badge 
 
Den Chief Training is also available.   Please register through the council website at 
http://www.sfbac.org/training/adult/university and then see me for blue cards.   
 
If you would like to serve on a Camp Staff at Royaneh or  
Wente this summer, please visit  
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/508054AAEAA2BA20-citcounselor  
for more information.  Somewhere along the line there will be  
a form you will need to present to me to sign.  You can also ask  
either Raymond or Austin about the experience.  

http://www.sfbac.org/training/adult/university
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/508054AAEAA2BA20-citcounselor


Red and Green Dinner – Feb 12 

   

Troop 726 invites you to celebrate the Birthday of Boy Scouts of America at 
the Annual Red and Green Dinner -- a good old fashion pot luck style dinner. 
When: Wednesday, February 12th @ 7 PM SHARP. 
Where: Masonic Center. 
Each family is requested to bring a favorite main course dish. 
Please plan a dish to serve 10 – 12 people. 
A dish from your heritage is always a welcome hit.  
If you have any questions, please contact Jose Siu at the Troop meetings or via e-mail 
Pillmaster@gmail.com. 
 

Native Sons Crab Feed – Jan 27 
Scout in Charge: Ben Eckman, Adult in Charge: Mrs. Platou and Mr. Siu, Mr. Ruiz, and Mr. Avery 
 

We need 8-9 Scouts and 3-4 adults to work the crab feed. It is from 5:30-9pm on Jan 27, at the 
Hayward Veteran's Building on Main Street. Class A uniform. All money collected as tips will be 
divided between scout accounts. See Ben Eckman right away for a permission slip  if you want to 
participate in this community service event. 

University of Scouting – Jan 25 
Scout in Charge: Robert Fusinati, Adult in Charge: Mrs. Fusinati 
 

Scouts! I have my event (the University of Scouting) coming up and I need your help! In 2 weeks, 
Feb 25, 2014, my event will happen and I need more scouts! We will be serving coffee, tea and 
donuts, etc. to the University of Scouting participants in the morning and a meatball sandwich 
lunch.  Currently, I have one scout for both morning and lunch shifts and one scout undecided, but 
at best I will need 3-4 scouts for lunch and 1-2 for the morning.  Permission slip is available, please 
see Robert.  

Mt St Helena Hike and Camp – Feb 8 - 9 
Scout in Charge: Sammy Wilson, Adult in Charge: Mrs. Werning 
 

We will be going to Mt St Helena for an overnighter and hiking, leaving on Feb 8, 9 am from 
Masonic Center, returning on Feb 9, 1:30 pm.  The cost is $27.  Bring bagged lunch and patrol will 
cook dinner and breakfast.  There will be Webelos going with us on this outing so join in the fun 
and lets the Webelos what Troop 726 is all about.  Please see Sammy about the permission slip. 

mailto:Pillmaster@gmail.com


No Kondike Derby!   Will have Shooting Sports Instead – March 7 - 9 

Kondike Derby is cancelled this year by the council.  Troop 
726 will be attending the Shooting Sports Weekend, 
March 7 - 9.  Scout in charge is Raymond Akagi.  More 
details will be coming out. 

 

Troop 726 is going to Camp Royaneh June 15- 21, 2014!   
 
Camp Royaneh is located in the redwoods near Guernville, CA. 
 
While the actual cost of this event is $451, the troop committee 
leadership has voted to subsidize $52 per scout from the unit’s general 
fund; therefore the charge is $399 per Scout (plus special merit badge 
fees). The initial deposit of $150 and signed parental permission 
slip is due by Wednesday, January 15, 2014.  The remaining 
balance of $249 and the doctor-approved BSA health form is due by 
Wednesday, March 12, 2014.  Checks payable to Troop 726, cash or 
Scout Accounts are accepted. 
 
Application for adult leadership at summer camp is also available.  The boys appreciate the 
sacrifice of a week of vacation from each of the adults so they can attend summer camp.   
 
Mr. Siu and Mr. Avery 

                                                

Scout Sunday – Feb 2 
Scout in Charge: Raymond Akagi, Adult in Charge: Mrs. Lozano, Mr. Hubbard 
 

Each year for Scout Sunday we gathered together to celebrate that a Scout is Reverent.  Scout 
Sunday is on February 2, 2014, at Faith Lutheran Church in Castro Valley. The service 
begins at 9am and last about 1 hour.  Refreshments are served.  Boys and girls from all over 
Castro Valley and Hayward attend this event.  This will be a "Scout Ran Service" and all family 
members are invited.  
 
Faith Lutheran Church is very supportive of Scouting and Troop 726.  Please plan on attending 
and helping Troop 726 give back to the Faith Lutheran Church for all they do for us during the 
year.  Permission slip is on Troop Website. 

                      



Training 
By Randy Wright, Tres Ranchos District Boy Scout Training Chair and Troop 726 Training Chair. 
 

Why should you take any of these trainings?  
  *They make you a better leader and provide a better program for our youth! 
If you take any of these trainings, please inform me of what and when taken.  
If you have any training questions, please contact me. 
 
1. Please see flyer and courses being offered for the University of Scouting on 
January 25, 2014 (attached at the end of this newsletter). Registration is on line at 
www.sfbac.org. 
 
Mark Your Calendars for the following: 
2. Council recognition dinner is May 10, 2014.  
3. The Tres Ranchos District dinner. Mr. Wright and Mr. Andrews are co-chairs for  
this adult event. 
 
Other trainings are offered by the Boy Scout of America online at www.sfbac.org. 
Proceed to the “My Scouting” section on the right side of the page. 
Please see www.sfbac.org for more info. 
 
Thanks, 
Randy Wright 
510 885 0527 
Wright-s@comcast.net 
 
 

       

Mark Your Calendar!  
 

The annual Troop Leadership Training 
(TLT) will be on Friday, April 18 at the El 
Venado campsite in Anthony Chabot.  At this 
event, new scouts will get a chance to learn the 
ways of the troop and what it means to be a boy 
scout.   
 

http://www.sfbac.org/
http://www.sfbac.org/
http://www.sfbac.org/
mailto:Wright-s@comcast.net


Scout Master Minute 
By Phil Avery, Troop 726 Scout Master 

 
Adapted from the January 2014 Boys Life 
 
Have you ever found money in a public place?  What did you do about it?  If you found $20 on the 
ground what would you do?  Would it be OK to keep it?  What if the amount was 6¢, or $1, or $20, or 
$100?  Would the amount make a difference in your actions?  Why?  
 
Would where you found the money make a difference in your actions?  How would your behavior be 
any different if you found the money in the Castro Valley Village parking lot, at school, at a Raiders 
game, along a hiking trail, or on the floor of the Masonic Center at a Troop meeting?  Would it make a 
difference if you found the money in the trash? 
 
What if the money was in a wallet with identification and contact information?  How would your 
actions be different than finding naked money?   
 
What about differences in yourself?  Would finding money in a time of personal need result in 
different behavior than finding money when you flush? 
 
Would leaving the money in its place be the best approach?  Would that mean the next person who 
comes along just needs to struggle with the same dilemmas and if after all they just decide to keep 
the money, then why shouldn’t you just keep the money?  Would leaving the money in its place mean 
that the original owner might have a better chance of retrieving it? 
 
Is giving the money to a person of authority such as a store owner, a teacher, an usher, a park 
ranger, or your Scoutmaster the right thing to do?  Will that person just have to face the same 
decisions or will they in a position to be more central to information that would help find the original 
owner?  Would your responsibility, assuming you have any, be fulfilled by giving the money to 
someone of authority? 
 
Some religions teach giving found money to charity as the best course of action.  What do you think?  
Should the charitable recipient know that the money was found and could have been lost by someone 
even more deserving? 
 
Think of the inverse.  Have you ever physically lost money?  What did you think and how did you 
feel?  What actions did you take when you lost your money?   
 
What if what you found was not fungible money but something else of value, like a pocket knife or a 
Ferrari?  Would that make any difference? 
 
We will go to Royaneh this year for summer camp.  Very close to the Troop 726 Memorial Bench for 
Mrs. Mildred Harrison, one of the founders of our Troop, there is an Honor Box for lost and found 
items.  Typically there are dirty hats and smelly clothes inside, maybe a candy bar wrapper and an 
empty drink can too.  Would that be an appropriate place to put a $20 bill that someone lost at camp?  
It is after all Boy Scout camp and not Camp Sweeney.  Would there be a better place at camp to give 
the money to?  If somebody loses a merit badge sash with 20 merit badges on it, that is worth over 
$50.  Does it seem OK to put the merit badge sash in the Honor Box but not OK to put the cash 
money?  Why? Always remember, the first part of the Scout Law is, “A Scout is Trustworthy.” 
 
Contemplating questions like these is what makes the difference between Boy Scouts and a camping 
club.  Think it over.  Remember, the primary beneficiary of doing the right thing is you.  



Pinnacles Day Hike  
By Scout in Charge: Austin Le, Photo by Mr. Siu 

On December 14th, we went to Pinnacles for a nice day hike.  We hiked to the summit and had lunch 
there, looking down at the beautiful view of the part.  Then we went down to the dark caves on the 
way back.  It was a fun and easy hike for us. 

 

 

 

 



Pinnacles Day Hike – Dec 14 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

Uniform Bank 
 

All items in the uniform bank are first come 
first serve.  Please call Mr. Pica to check for 
availability.  Also, if you think you can donate 
any items, please bring them to the meeting.  
Thank you! 

Troop Items for Sale 
 

The following items can be purchased from 
Mr. Siu. Email:  pillmaster@gmail.com   
Troop Mug =  $5.00 
Troop T-shirts = $10.00 
Duffle Bag = $26.00 
 

American Legion Dinner 
By Scout in Charge: Jeffrey Jiang 

 

On December 18th, 7 scouts from various patrols went to the San Leandro Veteran’s Building to 
assist the American Legion with their Holiday Party.  This was the most laid back service event 
ever. 

 
 

Is your Scout due current?  Scout due is 
$5.00 per month, payable by the first 
meeting of the month.  You need to keep your 
due current in order to participate in outings! 

 

Lost Equipment 
 

Please check your garage for Troop 
equipment.  Look for any tents and pans, 
stoves, etc, that you may have taken home to 
clean but forgot to bring back.  Equipment is 
very expensive! 
 

 

mailto:pillmaster@gmail.com


Tent Repair 
By Scout in Charge: Mitch Avery 

 

Tent Repair Event: On December 21st, several scouts and I worked together on our first day of break 
to fix 12 tents in all. Each tent had 2 scouts who set it up, assessed the damage, and properly fixed it. 
It went from 9-12:00 and everyone was happy.  
 



Diablo Day Hike  
By Scout in Charge: Mitch Avery, Photo by Mr. Jiang and Mr. Smith 

 

Mt. Diablo: On January 4th, 12 scouts as well as 7 courageous adults hiked up to the summit of Mt. 
Diablo. We started at Rock City at 9:30 and hiked the 3.5 miles to the summit where we had lunch. 
After lunch, we hiked back to the cars and drove to the Masonic Center. The weather was great and 
everyone did well especially Drew!!!!!!!!!!!!! 
 

 
 



Diablo Day Hike – Jan 4



Brown Bag and Holiday Gathering  
By Scout in Charge: Aaron Lee, Photo by Mr. Siu 

 

On December 19 the troop gathered at the Masonic Center to make brown bags lunches for those in 
need. Every patrol brought the ingredients to make the lunches that included a peanut butter & jelly 
sandwich, a fruit, and a pouch drink. Mr. Patrick Yi dropped off the lunches with the help of 4 ladies 
just before Christmas. We also had White Elephant game and music.  Thanks to all who participated 
in the event. 

 



Brown Bag and Holiday Gathering – Dec 19 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sam Pica Life Scout Project 
By Scout in Charge: Sam Pica 

 

My project worked, surprisingly, to plan. The scouts were cooperative, the work was fast and simple, 
and we got it done. Some problems I had was that the scouts wanted to bounce between the 
separate projects, leading to no work being done in either. The scouts were tired from Sammy’s 
project, and many left. The PLC lasted a little too long, also. I learned that timing is a big factor in big 
projects, while focus is also necessary. The benefiting organization liked the project overall, but it 
wants it to expand, so it is slightly impatient, too. I saw many scouts liked the project, because it was 
much smaller, and Sammy’s was taking longer than planned. If I were to do this again, I would 
definitely put it on a later weekend, so more scouts would come and they wouldn’t be tired from 
previous work. Overall, I loved how this went smoothly and quick this went, and that I hope my Eagle 
project goes remotely as well as this. 



Moaning Cavern 
By Scout in Charge: Michael Yi, Photo by Mr. Siu 

 

On Jan 11, we went on a two hour drive to the moaning caverns, and proceeded to change into 
overalls and got knee pads, elbow pads and gloves. We entered a hole and rappelled down a 163 
foot rappel drop. After we all landed safely, we crawled into a hole to crawl to another, and then 
proceeded to squeeze, push, and pull ourselves into various different cave canals. We then exited 
through the final hole, to slide down a 50 feet rock face, with proper safety equipment. Then we 
headed to our campsite to sleep and replenish some energy for the next day.  

 
 

Moaning Cavern holds the largest vertical 
chamber in a public cavern that you can 
see in California.  In fact, it’s so big; it 
could hold the entire Status of Liberty! 



Moaning Cavern – Jan 11 - 12 
 
 
 
 



Committee Chair’s Corner 
By Jose Siu, Troop 726 Committee Chair 

 
The 2013-2014 scout year is in full swing now and our Troop has done some amazing things. We 
have hiked mountains, helped the needed, participated in many community events just to name a 
few. Our Scouts and ASMs have been very busy.  
 
On the Committee side, we have also been very busy; we have successfully re-chartered our Troop 
for 2014 and are working diligently on this year’s Summer Camp. I want to take this opportunity to 
thank every adult involved in making sure we provide a challenging, entertaining and fun filled 
calendar for our scouts. This calendar is full of opportunities for each and every scout to participate 
and learn; it provides a chance for our scouts to fully engage the Aims of Scouting, the Scout Oath 
and the Scout Law.  
 
Special thank you go to Mrs. Eslick for keeping our records up to date and our committee meetings 
organized. She has accepted a new job across the Bay and we are presently looking for parents to 
join Troop 726 Committee. If you are interested please contact me at any Troop meeting or @ 
Pillmaster@2mail.com. I hope to see many of you. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:Pillmaster@2mail.com
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Patrol News 
Patrol leaders please submit your article to Ms. Chang by the  
Last Friday of the month by phone 317-9179 or email SandiaChang@comcast.net, or if you 
prefer, put the article in her mail slot by the Wednesday before the end of the month. 
 

Wolveries  
Liam, Drew, Jack, and Xavier did the Mt. Diablo hike last week.  We went to Mt. Diablo because 
we care. 

By Liam Smith 
 

Fox   
No Submittal   
 

Bats   
 
During the winter meeting, our troop enjoyed beautiful music that the band played.  Curtis, Yuri, 
and Kendall made up the band.  The event was led by Kendall at the Masonic Center on Dec 
19, 2013, to entertain everybody that was there. 

By Matthew Kuan 

Ravens   
 
No Submittal   

Cobras/ Scorpions/ Dragons   
 
No Submittal   

 

 

BE PREPARED 
 

ASM Patrol Advisors  
Wolverines Patrol - Dr. Werning / Mr. Raynor  
Fox Patrol - Mr. Jiang / Mr. Yi 
Bats Patrol - Mr. Lee / Mr. Strand  
Ravens Patrol - Mr. Markison  
Cobras / Scorpions - Mr. Andrews / Mr. Smith  
Life to Eagle ASM - Mr. Guerin  

 

 

http://troop726.scoutlander.com/
mailto:SandiaChang@comcast.net


 





 



 

 



 


